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To The Oregon State Legislature, 

 

I OPPOSE House Bill 2005.  

 

This bill is known as the Ghost Guns Bill that is aimed at 3D-printed guns, thought to 

be particularly dangerous because of their lack of serial numbers.  

 

This bill requires identification of all who own this type of firearm, leaving the door 

open for future legislation that could require identification of anyone who owns any 

type of firearm.  

 

This bill does not exempt homemade rifle kits, and those that can be built quickly 

using a pre-3D print technology kit.  

 

Possession of unfinished frame or housing, unless it is an antique, is also illegal if it is 

designed to hold components, hold back the hammer, striker, bolt or similar element, 

prior to initiation of the firing sequence, even if the pins or other attachments are not 

in possession. 

 

There is nothing in the U.S. Constitution that implies that guns kept for protection, 

hunting, or sport should be regulated or that owners of firearms should be identified 

and a database of them be kept by the Government. 

 

I OPPOSE HB2005.  

 

Stop violating my Second Amendment Rights! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

James T. Smith 

Clackamas, Oregon 97015 


